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Board President's Report 
I believe that over the past years in my report at this meeting, I have shared with 
you the “vision” of the Credit Union.  That vision “to grow the business”, is not mine 
alone.  It is shared by the Directors, Management and Staff and signifies the direction 
that we all want the CU to take in moving forward.  But what does it mean?  It could 
mean that the CU just wants to be bigger, more members, more assets; and while 
there is nothing wrong with that, it isn’t exactly the thought behind the phrase.

The heart of this phrase is that we, collectively, want this CU to be an even better 
place to conduct your financial business while remaining “the friendly place to 
bank”.  We want our members to be at home here, so that when they need that new 
car – they think of this CU first in helping them reach that goal.  When the decision 
is made to purchase a home, either the first one or the next one, they think of their 
membership in the Credit Union to help them through the process.  When unexpected 
expenses arise, or their home needs significant repairs, or when tuition expenses loom, 
they think of that place where they are known and welcomed, to solve their financial 
problem.

To this end, your CU has moved with the times and the financial industry to provide 
the best possible combination of services and programs at the least cost, to benefit its 
members.  These things range from our website to our mobile app, to shared banking, 
too many other behind the scene technological improvements, all of which have been 
carefully chosen and implemented to become part of the fabric of this CU.  

On January 26th of this year, we opened the latest and most visible of all of our 
improvements:  our first, standalone, full-service branch.  For our Credit Union, this is 
a major achievement. I hope all of you take a moment in the near future to visit it and 
see for yourselves the future of banking with your Credit Union.  I know you will be 
impressed.

So back to our vision.  How do the branch and the other improvements help fulfill our 
vision?  By showing the progress of this CU and the confidence in it held collective by 
the Directors, Management and Staff.

In my remarks at the opening of the branch, I thanked many people and 
organizations that helped make that milestone possible.  But for all of those thanked, 
the most important by far, are our members, for without their confidence in the CU 
and their willingness to entrust their financial needs to it, the improvements in services 
and programs, and most notably the branch, would not have been possible.

So we’re right back to the beginning, where I shared with you the vision for the future 
“to grow the business”.  Because, in doing that, while remaining true to being “the 
friendly place to bank” we will attract new members and increase our assets so that 
more can be done for our current and future members.

As always, my thanks to the Board (and all the volunteers), the Management and 
the Staff for working to fulfill the “vision”.  I would be remiss if I didn’t share with you 
that the work of being the best, will continue into the future with the help of members, 
volunteers, management, and staff. Tom Ellis

Tom Ellis | Board Chairman
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CEO Report to the Membership 

Although a lot has changed over the past 81 years, we have remained committed 
to our roots.  

Service is still provided to the National Grid employees at 1125 Broadway.  Past 
and present employees contribute greatly to our success through their financial 
relationships, as well as their contributions as volunteers.  We look forward to 
serving the needs of future National Grid employees as well.

We still fill a need not being met by banks, like reasonable rates on auto loans, 
including those for first-time buyers.  During 2016, we set a goal to save members 
$1 m by refinancing loans they had with banks.  The goal was achieved within 5 
months.  A Lucky Savers account was rolled out October 1st to encourage savings 
and provide opportunities to win prizes for doing so.  We also continue to help 
people with past credit problems get back on track, something banks do not do.

We remain committed to the long-time credit union motto of “People Helping 
People”.  Support was provided to numerous organizations, events, and causes 
during 2016.  One cause was the Arthritis Foundation’s Jingle Bell Run which I 
served as Corporate Chair for and over $50,000 was raised.  In recognition of 
service to our country, our Veterans’ Return the Favor program was enhanced 
during 2016.  Eligible Veterans and Military Personnel can now receive a .25% 
discount on loans and an additional .25% APY on qualified Share Certificates.  In 
conjunction with the Cornell Cooperative Extension, we now provide financial 
literacy classes to the community at various business partner locations. A first-
time home buyer program will be rolled out in the coming months, offering up to 
$7,500 to those meeting the program requirements.

As you can see, we have remained committed to our roots and will continue to do 
so.

I would like to thank our staff for their continued support and dedication in helping 
Community Resource reach its full potential.  Staff voted us one of the Best Places 
to Work during 2016.  Our staff makes us one of the Best Places to Work and the 
Friendly Place to Bank.

Additionally, I want to thank the Board of Directors for their support and 
commitment.  Our Board of Directors are volunteers whom without them we would 
not exist.

Finally, I want to thank our members for allowing us the privilege of serving them 
and their families’ financial needs.  Terry Langlois

Terry Langlois | CEO







In 2016 Community Resource 
FCU continued to fulfill our goal 
of  expanding our Community 
charter. The opening  of our 
new  full- service branch  
in early January gives us 
access to a  rapidly growing 
Southern Rensselaer County. 
Along with an aggressive 
marketing campaign for Albany, 
Rensselaer, Schenectady and 
Saratoga we now have a unique 
opportunity  to  better serve both 
existing and future members and 
businesses in the Capital Region.  

Our Membership grew to 7,048 
members, which was a net 
gain of 228 members. There 
were 1,269 loans extended to 
members, these loans totaled 
$20,629,511. Net loans for 
the year were $ 63,663,511. 
Our end of year investments 
were $11,049,490 and our net 
income was $ 572,500.  Total 

operating expenses for the 
year was $3,585,068,which is 
a decrease of $244,143 over 
2015. Assets have increased 
by $5,658,609, which is a new 
high of $ 81,539,923. Since the 
beginning of the credit union, we 
have extended 91,747 Loans to 
members, totaling $449,912,429.  
The management, staff and 
volunteers have my sincere 
thanks for their dedication and 
hard work. You have made 2016 
a very successful year and we 
look forward to many more.

For more details about 
the financial conditions of 
Community Resource FCU, 
Please review Our statement on 
the back of this report.

Respectively Submitted 
James M Keegan 
James M Keegan   
Treasurer

Treasurer’s  Report 
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At the beginning of 2017 the 
supervisory committee signed 
a three year contract with the 
accounting firm of Wojeski 
and Company to complete our 
annual audit, quarterly reviews 
and the Bank Secrecy Act and 
OFAC audits. These audits 
are done in order to fulfill the 
committee’s responsibility to 
ensure that Community Resource 
operates within established 
laws and regulations and that 
member assets are safeguarded 
and used according to the credit 
unions bylaws. Also this ensures 
that the credit union’s records 
are maintained properly and 
accurately.

In the spring of 2016 the 
committee completed the 
biennial verification of all 
member accounts. The purpose 
of the verification is to ensure the 
accuracy of member account 
information and balances. 

Any resulting inquiries were 
addressed by the committee.

As always the committee is 
grateful to the board of directors, 
management and staff for 
their ongoing cooperation and 
support.

If any member has any 
unresolved questions or concerns 
about their accounts they 
can contact the committee 
chairperson by sending 
correspondence to:

Daniel A. Abatto
Daniel A. Abatto 
Supervisory Committee
PO Box 217
Schodack NY 12063-0217

Committee Members:
Daniel A. Abatto (Chairperson)
Maryellen Quinn
Joseph Kryzak

2016 Supervisory Committee Report



www.CommunityResourceFCU.com

Community Resource Federal Credit 
Union Celebrates Grand Opening of New 
North Greenbush Branch

Community Resource Federal Credit Union 
(CRFCU) celebrated the grand opening of its 
newest branch located in North Greenbush 
on the corner of Routes 4 and 43. An official 
ribbon cutting ceremony, hosted by the 
Rensselaer Chamber of Commerce, was held 
on Thursday, January 26th. 

The new branch features a modern design, 
a full service drive-thru ATM with 24 hour 
access and a technology center designed to 
provide members the ability to conduct self-
service banking transactions for on-the-go 
convenience. The tech bar will feature tablets 
that members can use to learn more about 
online and mobile banking solutions as well as 
find information about CRFCU’s products and 
services. The comfortable atmosphere also 
provides wireless Internet and a coffee bar. 

The lobby and drive-through at CRFCU’s 
North Greenbush branch are open from 9:00 
am - 4:30 pm Monday through Friday and 9 
am-12 pm Saturday. The credit union may be 
accessed from Bloomingrove Drive. 
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